
MASS SCHEDULE  
 

Saturday Vigil 4:00 PM 
 

Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM 
 

Weekdays 7:00 AM 
 

Saturday 8:00 AM 
 

Holy Day Mass Times: Please watch our  
bulletin for posted times 

Christ  
the King 
Parish 

1052 Pleasant Street      Worcester, MA 01602 

HOURS FOR ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Monday—Friday 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM 

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday 2:45 PM to 3:45 PM or please call Msgr. Sullivan  
 

HOLY MATRIMONY 
Couples planning a Christian marriage should contact  

Msgr. Sullivan following their engagement. 
 

HOLY BAPTISM 
Baptisms celebrated occasionally at public Mass or privately. 

Please see information inside this bulletin. 
 

PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK 
Please call Msgr. Sullivan for the Sacrament of the  

Anointing of the Sick or Holy Communion. 
 

WORSHIPING WITH US? 
We hope you introduce yourself and register in our parish. 

Please call the rectory to do so. 

PASTOR 
Rev. Msgr. Thomas J. Sullivan 

 
IN RESIDENCE 

Rev. Richard F. Reidy, Vicar General 
 

DIRECTOR OF LITURGICAL MUSIC 
Ellen Linn 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Grades 1-6 
Anne Thompson 

 
Grades 7-10 & Confirmation 

Msgr. Thomas Sullivan 
Email: tsullivan5@mac.com 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION INQUIRIES: 

reledctkworc@gmail.com 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Mindy A. Dulude 

PHONES 
 

Parish Office  508-754-5361 
Parish Fax   508-753-0448 
For an emergency 508-450-2556 

 
Msgr. Sullivan: tsullivan5@mac.com 

Parish Office: mindyd1052@gmail.com 
Parish website: www.ctkworc.org 
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Saturday—October 1st 
 4:00PM  James M. Gallagher (mem.) req. of Neil &  
  Carol Carmody 
Sunday—October 2nd 
 7:30AM Robert C. Reidy (mem.) req. of family 
 9:00AM Parishioners of Christ the King 
 11:00AM Richard Gaudette (3rd anniv.) req. of family 
Monday—October 3rd 
 7:00AM Richard Athins (1st anniv.) req. of Pauline  
  Gaudette 
Tuesday—October 4th 
 7:00AM Paul Francis Thomas (mem.) req. of family 
Friday—October 7th 
 7:00AM Frank Fenlon (birthday) req. of Alice Fenlon 
Saturday—October 8th 
 8:00AM Paul Francis Thomas (mem.) req. of family 
 4:00PM  James Hines (birthday) req. of wife, Mary  
  Hines 
Sunday—October 9th 
 7:30AM Parishioners of Christ the King 
 9:00AM Ronald McCrohon (11th anniv.) req. of family 
11:00AM Philip Murphy (5th anniv.) req. of family 

REST IN PEACE 
 
Please pray for all the souls of the faithful departed.  

COME TO DAILY MASS! 
 
As you can, please consider coming to our daily Masses (7:00 
am Monday-Friday; Saturdays at 8:00 am). The Mass brings 
many special graces! This week we will celebrate the following 
feasts and special occasions: St. Francis of Assisi (Tuesday); St. 
Faustina Kowalska, Virgin (Wednesday); St. Bruno, Priest 
(Thursday); Our Lady of the Rosary (Friday); and the Blessed 
Virgin Mary (Saturday). 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION PROGRAM 
 

All parents must participate in a team-led preparation session if 
this is their first child and/or if they do not worship at Sunday 
Masses. Parents whose children are not yet born may partici-
pate in the program if they like. It takes place in the rectory on 
select Sunday afternoons from 1:00 pm to 2:30 pm.  The dates 
for the next three sessions are Sundays: in 2022: October 9 
and November 20; and in 2023 (thus far) on January 8. 
Please call Monsignor Sullivan (508-754-5361) to pre-register 
for the program. Later dates for these sessions will be posted in 
2023. Actual baptisms take place on select Sundays at the 
11:00 am Mass. Parents work with Msgr. Sullivan to establish 
an appropriate date. The next scheduled public celebrations of 
infant Baptism at Mass will take place on the following Sun-
days: in 2022 ~ November 6 and December 11. Dates for bap-
tisms in 2023 are: January 15, February 19, April 16, May 
21, and June 18. 

Offertory 
 
We are very grateful for all your donations and gifts to the par-
ish and the Diocese. Please find our report of your donations 
that we have received for last weekend: 
 

Offertory: $6,117.86; Online Giving: $1,350.00; Mass Sti-
pends: $45.00; Religious Education Registrations: $160.00; 
Fuel: $75.00; Catholic School Appeal: $606.00; Novena Do-

nation: $25.00; Baptism Donation: $200.00. 
 

Total: $8,578.86 

Making Parish Donations Online 
 
We ask all parishioners to please continue your support of the 
parish offertory. You can donate online. Please go to our website, 
ctkworc.org. Either click on the tab at the top of the page or the 
button in the middle of the page called ‘CTK Online Giving.’ 
You can donate using your credit card. Many thanks. 

New Email Address for 
Religious Education Program 

 
Please note that our new email address for Religious Education 
inquiries (as is shown on the front cover of this bulletin) is 
reledctkworc@gmail.com.  

ANNUAL DEACON JOE BANIUKIEWICZ 
‘COATS FOR KIDS’ APPEAL 

 
As a father himself, a Knight of Columbus, and long serving 
Deacon of our parish family, Joe started this project many years 
ago to provide warmth for children in need during cold winter 
months. His goal was to ensure that no child in our area goes 
without a coat during the winter season. Some parishioners have 
contributed in the past and the Knights Of Columbus of Christ 
the King parish want to continue Deacon Joe’s efforts going 
forward. Please send your generous contribution to: Dick Lane, 
Grand Knight of the Knights of Columbus Council 12691, 265 
Moreland Street, Worcester, Mass 01609. Please make checks 
payable to Knights of Columbus Council 12691. 

Worcester Public Schools Sex Education 
 
How high is the risk for Sexually Transmitted Diseases? Under 
the Worcester Public Schools sex-ed curriculum being taught 
again this Fall, the answer key for 7th Grade Teachers lists 
“bathing together” and “mutual masturbation” as having “no 
risk for STDs.” Anal sex and oral sex using condoms are labeled 
“low risk” for STDs. Please see the Rights, Respect, Responsi-
bility sex-education curriculum on the publisher’s website at  
https://www.3rs.org/3rs-curric-search to see what else your 
12- and 13-year-old sons and daughters will be taught this year. 
Massachusetts law gives parents the right to opt their children 
out of sex-ed programs. NEW OPT-OUT FORMS MUST BE 
SUBMITTED EACH YEAR. Please share this information with 
friends and neighbors who may be unaware of the content of 
this program or of their rights as parents to opt their child out. 
Thank you.  
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HOSPITAL VISITS  
 

The priest chaplains at our hospitals continue to serve the pasto-
ral needs of their patients. Please let us know if someone you 
know is hospitalized and Msgr. Sullivan will be happy to visit 
that person. The best thing is for a family member or friend to 
call the rectory to let us know your loved one is in the hospital. 

‘HOPE FOR HOUSING’ CARDS 
 
Hope for Housing cards are sold in the church foyer after all 
Masses. Here’s how they work: You purchase food or gift cards 
in various amounts of $10 to $100; You use the food cards for 
your shopping; You receive the full-face value of the card you 
purchase; What you don’t spend remains on your card for later 
use; The supermarket or store donates 5% to 10% of what you 
spend to prevent family homelessness. Yvonne Nguyen already 
has a couple of volunteers but will need to engage some addi-
tional ones (as in the past). If you would like to assist her (and 
you will be trained) Yvonne’s telephone number is 508-762-
2161 & her email address is Yv0nn3@aol.com. Cards are avail-
able for: The Big Y, CVS, Dunkin’ Donuts, Hannaford, Panera 
Bread, Shaw’s, Stop & Shop, TJMaxx / Marshall, Starbucks, 
Amazon and Target. 

NEED ‘ADULT CONFIRMATION?’ 
 

Were you baptized and received Holy Communion but never 
confirmed? Do you want to be able to be a godparent or a Con-
firmation sponsor? If any are interested, our parish has prepara-
tion sessions each year for those adults who were never con-
firmed. The program is for adults who were baptized and re-
ceived First Holy Eucharist (Communion) but never completed 
their initiation into the Catholic Church through the Sacrament 
of Confirmation. Msgr. Sullivan conducts the 6-session pro-
gram on Thursday evenings (November 10 & 17; December 1 
& 15; January 12 & 19) from 7:15 to 8:15 pm. The Confir-
mation ceremony takes place at St. Paul’s Cathedral in early 
February, when Bishop McManus celebrates the sacrament for 
adults from throughout the diocese. If you are interested, please 
contact Msgr. Sullivan at either 508-450-2556 or by emailing 
him at tsullivan5@mac.com. 

Diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass 
 

Bishop Robert J. McManus will celebrate the Diocesan Wedding 
Anniversary Mass on Sunday, October 23 at 3:00 pm at the 
Cathedral of St. Paul, Worcester.  This liturgy of thanksgiving to 
God for many years of faithful witness to the sacredness of Chris-
tian marriage honors couples who are marking significant anni-
versaries (25th, 40th, 50th, etc.) this year. A light reception will 
follow downstairs in the Cenacle.  Family and friends are wel-
come! Couples wishing to attend should pre-register no later 
than October 12 so that commemorative certificates may be 
issued.  To register, complete the registration form at 
www.worcesterdiocese.or/wedding-anniversary-mass, or con-
tact 
contact the Office of Marriage and Family at 508-929-4311 or 
email aledoux@worcesterdiocese.org to request that a copy of 
the registration form be sent to you. 

Have Your Marriage Blessed? 
 
We’ve learned, over time, that some (civilly) married parishion-
ers have never entered into a sacramental marriage. Please call 
Msgr. Sullivan about having your marriage “blessed” if you 
would like to pursue this. 508-754-5361. 

Interested in Joining our 
9:00 a.m. Folk Group? 

 
Any person interested in joining our Folk Group is welcome...as 
we try to add new members. The Folk Group rehearses every 
other Wednesday evening from 7:30 to 9:00 pm. You can just 
come and join in on a Wednesday night. If you have any ques-
tions, please be in touch with our new Director of Liturgical 
Music, Ellen Linn, by emailing her at ellen.linn@gmail.com or 
Dick Freije by emailing him at rmfreije@gmail.com. 

The 11th Annual Novena to St. Joseph 
 
The Annual Novena takes place here on Monday evenings. 
There is prayer for the seriously ill, for improvements in pallia-
tive care, for the end of the pandemic, and to raise awareness 
about all attempts to end human life unnaturally as in the case of 
physician assisted suicide or euthanasia. We begin at 7:15 pm 
and conclude at 8:00 pm. Tomorrow evening’s homilist is Fa-
ther Stephen Lundrigan, the pastor of Annunciation Parish in 
Gardner. Prior to entering the seminary Father Lundrigan fre-
quently attended daily Mass at Christ the King. Please come and 
join us. The names of those people who are terminally or criti-
cally ill, and who will be prayed for during the Novena, can be 
mailed to our rectory office, or called in to 508-754-5361, or 
emailed to Msgr. Sullivan at tsullivan5@mac.com.  

Women’s Guild’s Annual 
Baby Bottle Drive 

 
Once again, our Women’s Guild will be conducting the Annual 
Baby Bottle Drive and will distribute special envelopes for this 
drive at all Masses this weekend. This is a benefit for Visitation 
House, a Catholic home for homeless pregnant women in crisis. 
Since opening many years ago the staff has welcomed hundreds 
of mothers and their babies. While women await the birth of 
their babies Visitation House feeds, clothes, educates and nur-
tures them. After the birth of their baby, mothers can stay up to 
six months and are assisted with housing, higher education, job 
opportunities and basic necessities to start their new lives. It 
costs well over $3,000 per month (for each mother and baby) 
and the house can accommodate 12 moms and infants at a time. 
Please support Visitation House by taking a baby bottle envelope 
and returning it to the address provided by the end of Octo-
ber.  
 
Or you can visit the website of Visitation House and make a 
donation that way by clicking on ‘Christ the King’ when you get 
to this page: https://visitationhouse.org/baby-bottle-drive. 

The Anointing of the Sick 
Last Weekend 

 
Our celebration of the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick at 
all the Masses last weekend was a wonderful moment for those 
who received the sacrament and those who were quietly praying 
for them. Over one hundred people received the sacrament and 
were very grateful for it. Thanks to all for your prayerful atten-
tiveness. 
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CHRIST THE KING PRAYER LINE 
 

If you know of someone who could use our prayerful support 
please contact Mindy at 508-754-5361 or by email at 
mindyd1052@gmail.com. 

Highlights of the Week Ahead 
 
Saturday, October 1 
9:30 am - Jeannette McMaster funeral 
4:00 pm - Baby Bottle Drive Begins 
 
Sunday, October 2 
9:00 am - Confirmation Covenant Mass 
10:00-11:00 am - CGS  
     & Grades 1-6 Rel. Ed. 
All Masses - Baby Bottle Drive 
6:00-7:30 pm - Grades 7-10 Rel. Ed. 
 
Monday, October 3 
3:30 pm - Mass at Tatnuck Park 
6:00 pm - Women’s Guild Meeting 
7:15 pm - Novena to St. Joseph 
 
Tuesday, October 4 
7:00 pm - A.A. Meeting, Lower Rectory 
 
Wednesday, October 5 
6:00-7:30 pm - Boy Scouts, Hall 
7:00 pm - Knights of Columbus Meeting 
7:30-9:00 pm - Folk Group Rehearsal 
 
Thursday, October 6 
7:30-9:00 pm - Festival Choir Rehearsal 
 
Friday, October 7 
7:00 pm - A.A. Meeting, Lower Rectory 
7:30-8:30 pm - Men’s Prayer Group 
 
Saturday, October 8 
8:30 am - Ad Altare Dei Scout Program 
4:00 pm - Knights of Columbus Recruiting 
4:00 pm - Cub Scouts Popcorn Sale 
6:00-9:00 pm - CYC Game Night, Hall 
 
Sunday, October 9 
All Masses - Knights of Columbus Recruiting 
All Masses - Cub Scouts Popcorn Sale 
1:00-2:30 pm - Baptism Prep for Parents 

Thanks for your gifts to 
Partners in Charity 

 
My dear fellow parishioners,  
 
I wish to thank all of our donors for your support of the 2022 
Annual Partners in Charity Appeal. As you may know, the pa-
rishioners of Christ the King donated $180,555 to this important 
annual appeal. This past year was another challenging one for 
the Diocese given the last vestiges of the pandemic and a diffi-
cult economy but your gifts have really helped the Diocese. And 
the Diocese improved its fundraising this year by reaching 95% 
of its goal. 
 
You and I and all those parishioners of Christ the King who 
participate can take satisfaction in the knowledge that we will 
help thousands of needy people in the year ahead through assis-
tance given through two dozen diocesan charities and agencies. 
Please know my deep gratitude for your gifts. Your support for 
this important annual appeal is heartwarming and a further ex-
ample of your care for others.  
 
May God bless you for your goodness!   
 
Sincerely, 
Msgr. Tom Sullivan 

Would You Like to Join Our Parish? 
 

Please contact Monsignor Sullivan at 508-754-5361. Or, you can 
email him at tsullivan5@mac.com and he will respond.  

CTK’s ‘Catholic Men’s Group’ 
Each First Friday 

October 7, 7:30-8:30 pm 
 
Tony Penny and Anthony Zamarro of our parish are spearhead-
ing this group here for men’s spiritual growth. The group meets 
for prayer and spiritual development for one hour in the evening 
on First Friday in the church. The format may vary a bit from 
month to month but we will incorporate prayer, the Rosary and a 
spiritual talk. Following the hour the men may get a bite to eat 
off campus. All Catholic men are invited and welcome, not just 
parishioners. The group will meet this coming Friday, October 
7, from 7:30 to 8:30 pm.  

Interested in Joining our 
11:00 a.m. Festival Choir? 

 
Any person interested in joining our Festival Choir is wel-
come...as we try to add new members. We rehearse on Thursday 
evenings from 7:30 to 9:00 pm. You can just come and join in on 
that night. If you have any questions, please be in touch with our 
new Director of Liturgical Music, Ellen Linn, by emailing her at 
ellen.linn@gmail.com.  

CYC Game Night - Next Saturday 
October 8, 6-9 pm 

 
Youths in 6th to 12th grades are invited to join in fun and games 
in the Parish Hall. We plan to have board and card games, corn-
hole, and video gaming competitions. Bring a friend, favorite 
game or snack or just bring yourself. No need to register, but if 
you’d like to let us know what game and/or snack you're bring-
ing, please email Mrs. McDonald at 
mia.c.mcdonald@gmail.com to participate in the Google plan-
ning doc for the event.  



  
 Every Life is Sacred 
 
The Catholic Church proclaims that human life is sacred and that the dignity of the human person is the foundation of a 
moral vision for society. This belief is the foundation of all the principles of our social teaching. In our society, the value of 
human life is being threatened by the harsh treatment of so many minority groups and the disabled as well as through physi-
cian assisted suicide, cloning, embryonic stem cell research, and the use of the death penalty. The intentional targeting of 
civilians in war or terrorist attacks is always wrong. Catholic teaching also calls on us to work to avoid war. Nations must 
protect the right to life by finding increasingly effective ways to prevent conflicts and resolve them by peaceful means. We 
believe that every person is precious, that people are more important than things, and that the measure of every institution is 
whether it threatens or enhances the life and dignity of the human person. 
 
Just as the commandment “Thou shalt not kill” sets a clear limit in order to safeguard the value of human life, today we also 
have to say “thou shalt not” to an economy of exclusion and inequality. Such an economy kills. How can it be that it is not a 
news item when an elderly homeless person dies of exposure but it is news when the stock market loses two points?  
 
The  basis for all that the Church believes about the moral dimensions of economic life is its vision of the transcendent 
worth, the sacredness, of human beings. The dignity of the human person, realized in community with others, is the criterion 
against which all aspects of economic life must be measured.  
 
There exist sinful inequalities that affect millions of men and women. These are in open contradiction of the Gospel. The 
equal dignity of all persons demands that we strive for fairer and more humane conditions. Excessive economic and social 
disparity between individuals and peoples of the one human race is a source of scandal and militates against  social justice, 
equity, human dignity, as well as social and international peace.  
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Estate Preservation 
Law Offices

Brendan J. King, Esq.
Linda T. Cammuso, Esq.

	 • Estate Planning/Asset Protection
	 • Estate/Trust Administration
	 • Business/Corporate Planning
	 • Elder Law/Medicaid Planning
	 • Special Needs/Disability Planning

508-751-5010
www.estatepreservationlaw.com

Committed Every Day 
to Caring

754-0486
PRE-NEED PLANS AND

TRUST AVAILABLE
370 Plantation St. ~ Worcester

Center Hill Apartments
503-505 Mill Street, Worcester

The Tatnuck Area’s
Newest Community

Spacious 1 & 2 bedroom apts.,
some as townhomes

Call to view: (508) 756-2147
see us at

www.botanybayproperties.com

PHILIP P. MASSAD
MOVERS

(508) 752-0100
100 Grand Street

Worcester, MA 01610

Movers you can depend upon!

190 Park Avenue
Worcester, MA 01609

(508) 755-5200

Home • Auto • Business 
Life • Disability

Long-Term Care Insurance
Employee Benefit Plans

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • REPAIR • REMODELING
GAS PIPING • DRAIN CLEANING

FREE ESTIMATES • FULLY INSURED

Jack Dumas
PLUMBING & HEATING, LLC

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE
MPL 11745

508-798-2247      www.jackdumasplumbing.com
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20 Park Avenue, Worcester

JOHN F. WOODS. JR.
(508) 755-5944

www.woodsinsurance.com

HOLDEN HOLDEN 
508-829-4333508-829-4333

Sales • Service • Parts
Body Shop • Quick Lane

www.sunnysideford.comwww.sunnysideford.com

Since
1923

“Serving the Parish Community
since 1896”

Richard Mansfield, Ricky Mansfield
Funeral Directors

1158 Main Street, Holden
100 Worcester Road, Sterling

508-829-4434     978-422-0100
Advance Funeral Planning

www.milesfuneralhome.com

MILES
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

HOME •
AUTO •

BUSINESS •
LIFE •

Mike Marshall
791 - 1141

Tatnuck Square
623 Chandler St.

Worcester
www.jjminsurance.com

J • J • M
INSURANCE

A G E N C Y

ATHY
Funeral Directors

In Worcester Since 1875

508-756-4689

Kathryn 
Coporale
Realtor

508-330-6179
coporalek@gmail.com

NATIONAL
GLASS

WORKS INC.

508-753-7209
372 Park Avenue

Worcester

	 Mention this ad when buying or selling
	  with me and I’ll donate $250
	 to Christ the King in your name!
	 Erin Zamarro
	 Broker Associate - REALTOR® 
	 Cell: 508-847-7100
	
	 21 Institute Rd., Worcester, MA 
	 erinzamarro@gmail.com	 www.zamarrorealty.com
Parishioner

GERARDI’S 
SERVICE CENTER

General Auto Repair

Owner Bruce Gerardi
brucegerardi05@gmail.com
1123 PLEASANT STREET

WORCESTER
508-791-7730

Mass Inspection • Alignments
Oil Change • Propane 

Brakes • Tires New & Used

508-797-4848
DUMPSTERS - CLEANOUTS – ONE TIME PICK UPS

TRANSFER STATION OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
2 KANSAS STREET •  WORCESTER

Mon-Fri 7am-6pm • Sat 7am-5pm • PARISHIONER

SUPERIOR 
Waste & Recycling

ATTORNEY
BRENDA M. RIVARD
O’CONNOR & RIVARD 

ATTORNEYS PC
Estate Planning & Asset Protection for All Ages

(508) 756-9229
668 PLEASANT ST • WORCESTER, MA

WWW.RIVARDLEGAL.COM

Wills • Trusts • Special Needs Planning
Elder Law (Medicaid Planning) • Estates

Guardianships • Conservatorships
Listen to my radio show “Life’s Transitions”

on Emmanuel Radio 1230radio.com

John Dolan
508-799-4556

www.DolanLandscaping.com

Insured

DESIGN
BUILD

MAINTAIN

DOLANDOLAN
LANDSCAPINGLANDSCAPING

MAINTENANCE & CONSTRUCTIONMAINTENANCE & CONSTRUCTION

Stay in your own home! 
Personal Care • Meal Preparation

Caregiver Respite 
Light Housekeeping

Errands and Transportation
Call for a FREE Consultation!

 508-769-6621
 www.goldenrule.care

• �Catholic, Independent All-Girls School in Central MA
• Founded by the Sisters of Notre Dame 
• Dual Enrollment Program with Assumption University
• Accepting girls grades 7-12

Register today at www.nda-worc.org

NOW ACCEPTING
APPLICATIONS
FOR FALL 2022

Contact Juan Ortiz
to place an ad today! 
jortiz@4LPi.com or
(800) 888-4574 x3442


